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Drainage District Discussed
at Presidents’ Meeting

by Beverly Browne, Editor

Annexation of South Bay to the North Bay Drainage Dis-
trict was the topic of a panel discussion at the Bay Club
in February. Speakers were Walter Cairns, Commissioner
of the Drainage District; Nancy Lockett, Civil Engineer
for Gray and Osborne; Jim Pearson, Project Engineer for
Jefferson County Department of Public Works; and Pat
Pearson, Water Quality Agent from Washington State
University. The objective of the meeting was to provide
information about the Drainage District to aid decisions
about whether the South Bay should become a member.

Association presidents and other attendees learned that
the Port Ludlow Drainage District (PLDD) was the
result of a 1999 petition of the Ludlow Maintenance
Commission (LMC) Board. Trustees and residents were
concerned about drainage problems in North Bay related
to handling storm water runoff with drainage ditches and
culverts. The vote and formation took place in 2000 with
the encouragement of Jefferson County.

The District has a Board of three elected officers who
serve for a term of six years each. The terms are staggered
so that one commissioner is elected every two years. If
South Bay elects to join the District, a commissioner
would represent it. The District has a number of powers,
most importantly the ability to engage in drainage, storm
water, and surface water control and construct and main-
tain projects that offer further control.

Residents are assessed for the operation according to
District. Assessments are based on the ratio of benefit

that households in the zone obtain and on the amount of
impervious surface represented. The real property that
receives greater benefit or uses more of the resources pays
a greater proportion of the cost. Special assessments may
be levied to pay for construction, repair or maintenance of
facilities and operations. The District also has the ability
to acquire loans, which it has done in the past. The Seattle
engineering firm of Gray and Osborne is hired for larger
projects and storm water monitoring.

The South Bay has a somewhat different situation than
in North Bay because the system is newer. By the time
South Bay was developed, regulations had changed and
tightened. The newer system relies on detention ponds
that allow filtering and settling before water runs into

the Bay. During the question-and-answer session, some
attendees expressed disbelief in the advantages of joining
the PLDD given that drainage issues in South Bay do not
approach the severity of the earlier development. Others
noted that changes in regulatory conditions could change
that situation.



